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REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For August 23, 2012 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m.  President Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room.  
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.    
     Members absent:  Daniel Castillo.

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  Pledge of Allegiance and the pledge to the New Mexico flag were recited.  President Ford read the Mission Statement.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

       A.  Superintendent’s Report
Mr. Vincent Ortega, Southern New Mexico Human Development              CEO presented Food Service Director Demetrious Giovas, with a Community Partnership Award plaque.  Mr. Ortega applauded the Student Nutrition Department for all of their assistance in providing services to the community.  

Human Services Associate Superintendent Barbara Browder introduced Christine Probasco, Manager for District and Community Partnerships, from Teach for America.  Ms. Browder introduced   

       Oralia Arroyo teaching Special Education at Berino Elementary; Tatiana Del Torro teaching Special Education and Ryan Hayashi teaching math at Desert Pride; Charlotte Anderson teaching Music at Loma Linda Elementary;  Shawn Rice teaching Math at Gadsden High School and coaching at Chaparral High School; Sarah Naiman teaching Math, Kori Vandergeest teaching Science, David Greenburg teaching Social Studies and Adriana Ontiveros teaching Special Education at Gadsden High School.
       Beverly Hine from the New Mexico School Nurses Association was present to give recognition to Colleen Runyan, Elizabeth Rosecrans, and Lisa Crawford (not Present) all three nurses were nominating for their exemplary work and going beyond the call of duty.  Judy Creegan, Nursing director for the district was selected as the NMSNA Administrator of the year.  Mrs. Creegan was presented with a plaque recognizing her for her outstanding dedication and hard work for the district and the NMSNA.  The Board was given a traveling plaque recognizing Mrs. Creegan on her award and it will be showcased in the board room during the school year.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford said he attended the ribbon cutting ceremony for the Hatch Doña Ana Community College which will provide students in that community the same opportunities afforded to the students of the Gadsden I.S.D.  Mr. Ford said he was working on going through the large binder that contains the District’s Policy Manual.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Secretary Viramontes congratulated the nurses and the entire Nursing Department.  She was glad that the NMSNA had recognizing them. She welcomed the Teach For America Teachers and wished them a great school year.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Mr. Giovas for the good job the Student Nutrition program does.   Mrs. Viramontes said she was not able to attend the STOP meetings due to her new job, but is planning to return to her schools.  She said that she was working on the 2nd Annual Run to benefit Santa Teresa Mid and High Schools.  Mrs. Viramontes wished all of the athletic teams’ good luck in their upcoming competitions.  She said she would be in North Dakota for a Regional school board meeting and would miss the next board meeting.   
      Vice-President Saenz said she attended the ribbon cutting ceremony for the Hatch Doña Ana Community College and was very happy with the partnership between the district and DACC.  She welcomed and congratulated the teachers from the Teach for America program and was happy to see the diverse fields they were teaching in. 
      Ms. Irigoyen welcomed everyone and hoped they were having a great school year.   
      Mr. Castillo - absent

	   Student 
Representative
	D.  Student Representative – absent 

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda without modifications.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the July 26, 2012 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.    

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  Ed Leake – GHS concerns. 

	Action 
	8.  Action Items: None 

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	June 30, 2012 Year End Financial Report
	A. CFO Steve Suggs gave the board the June 30, 2012 end of year financial report.  Mr. Suggs briefly went over some of the highlights of the report.  

	Changes in District Benefits Presentation 
	B. Mr. Suggs and Nila McAnally from CBA, the Third Party Administrators for the District Benefits Program, presented information on changes in the administration and providers of the voluntary insurance benefits currently provided by the District.

	Closed Session
	10.  Closed Session

       Mrs. Viramontes made the motion to go into closed session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 5:49 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 

       6:58 p.m.  

	Adjourn


	12.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:59 p.m.                      

	
	


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Jennifer Viramontes, School Board Secretary
        Craig Ford, School Board President
     Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz    
4950 McNutt Road


Sunland Park, New Mexico





P.O. Drawer 70


Anthony, N.M. 88021


Phone: (575) 882-6200











  Efren Yturralde


Superintendent














